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In June 1947, a letter was sent to Dr. J. Sanderson inquiring if he and his brother were interested
in putting a price on the Island (Sandy Hook) so the Camp could consider it’s purchase.

Guy Hayward had filled the ice house and brought in 4 cords of wood for the kitchen stove during
the winter.

Camp opened on July 11th, 1947 and was to remain open as long as it was warranted. The per day
rate remained the same at $4.00 for members and $5.00 for guests.

The work on the porch was completed by Guy Hayward by the end of the season with shutters,
screens & screen doors and additional piers under the west wall of the lodge put on as an extra.
The wood floor had not been installed until the shutters went on as to protect it from the elements
during the winter.

Sheet metal was placed around the wood stoves in the cabins to provide more protection against
fire. 

Porcupines had decided to make their home under the main lodge and porch. Guy Hayward was
given the task of removing them and finding a way to stop them from doing it again.

The temporary dam was built on the river below Camp this year. It was rebuilt in 2001.

The cooks this year were Mr. Bill & Mrs. Rose Maxner. John Haddow Sr. said that they quit the
job and left Camp on July 15th that year because while the men were out fishing, the wives started
to get on their nerves and it got to the point where they could not tolerate the wives anymore and
quit. When the men got back to Camp, the cooks were packed and waiting for them on the dock
and demanded to be taken out of Camp. They were replaced for the balance of the season by Mrs.
Bertha Pender on July 17th. Notes from Fred Bray Isaacs personal log reported that Mr. Maxner
said his wife was lonely and wanted to leave. Fred thought he would return to continue cooking
but never did. 

Resignations (0)

New Members (0)
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